LLANDOUGH COMMUNITY COUNCIL

REPORT OF COUNCILLOR PAT CARREYETT, CHAIRMAN OF THE COUNCIL FOR THE YEAR 2018/19
1. I was installed as Chairman of the Council at the Annual Meeting in May 2018. The Civic Service was held on Sunday 13 May 2018 and I am very grateful to Reverend Mark Jones for presiding over the Service. The collection at the Service totalling £148.12 was donated to Ty Hafan. I attended many Civic Services with my husband throughout my year of office and was very proud to represent the Council at these occasions. 
2. During the year, there was significant progress to report :

a) The village fete was very successful with the weather reasonably good and everyone enjoying a good day out.
b) Christmas decorations were once again provided which brightened up the village during a very wet Christmas period.
c) The Council secured substantial grant funding for a Multi-Use Games area to be constructed in the playing fields. Progress is now underway to ensure construction is completed in 2019. I would like to record my thanks to those Councillors and the Clerk who were  closely involved in securing the grant funding which will provide our young people with great fun and sporting activity for the long-term future.
d) The Council has maintained a constructive relationship with the Ward County Councillor George Carroll. We are grateful for his support and the excellent work he does in support of issues raised by Councillors. 
e) The Rogation Walk was held in May and the Coffee Morning and Carol Service in December.

f) The Corbett Road allotments site is being maintained in an excellent condition and the Council continues to work with the Allotments Association to ensure that matters of concern are fully discussed and actioned as appropriate.

g) The Council responded to a number of Welsh Government consultations affecting local councils during the year.
h) The community transport scheme to local supermarkets is still in operation although patronage has fallen in recent years.

i) The Council website was upgraded based on the requirements of the Council.
j) The Council appointed Councillors Lucy Barrowclough and Dean Mears as new co-opted Councillors during the year.

k) Councillor Brian Hill resigned as a Councillor due to ill-health and I wish him well for the future. Former Councillor Pat Hanley sadly passed away during the year.

l) Two litter picks and two Council Surgeries were held.

DONATIONS MADE.

The Council donated the following sums of money during the year:

	Wales Air Ambulance Charity - Donation
	75.00

	Llandough Hospital Orchard Project - Donation
	100.00

	LLANDOUGH AND LECKWITH W.M.I. - Payment for TOTS rent as approved by Council
	85.00

	Ty Hafan - Donation
	148.12

	Bobath Cymru - Donation
	75.00

	Llyfrau Llafar Cymru - Donation
	75.00

	LLANDOUGH AND LECKWITH W.M.I. - Payment of TOTs Hall Rental
	102.00

	Llandough Thursday Club - Donation
	75.00

	Llandough Wednesday Club - Donation
	75.00

	Parish of Penarth With Llandough - Donation for TOTS Group
	100.00

	Teenage Cancer Trust - Donation
	75.00

	TENOVUS - Donation
	75.00

	
	


Finally, I would like to thank my fellow colleagues for their support in 2018/19 and thank the Caretakers for their excellent work in ensuring our local amenities are maintained in good condition and to the Clerk for his help and support on Council matters.  I would also like to thank Councillor Pam Gay for her support as Vice-Chairman.
Councillor Pat Carreyett
